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A message from Matthew Redford, Acting Chief Executive and Registrar 

Keeping yourselves, your loved ones, and your patients and the public healthy at this difficult 

and unprecedented time are top priorities. 

We understand that this is a time of great uncertainty for everyone, so we want to assure you 

that we are doing our very best to get as much information and support to you as possible. 

We have been publishing updated guidance and drawing together the regularly updating 

advice from government so do check back frequently. You can find this 

at osteopathy.org.uk/covid-19, and we’ll detail some of this guidance in the message below. 

The team at GOsC, although we are working remotely, are working hard to answer your 

queries and produce new guidance to help clarify these complex and challenging times. It may 

take us a little longer to respond than usual due to the volume of enquiries, so please bear with 

us during this time. All your questions are important to us and we will be responding as soon 

as we can. 

We also want to encourage you to take a moment to think about your own mental health and 

so we are collating some resources that you might find helpful in these stressful times (see 

below). You might also want to take this opportunity to join the new Facebook group set up by 

the professional body, the Institute of Osteopathy, which is open to all osteopaths and not just 

members, and is providing some community support to help people deal with this 

crisis: Let’sTalkOsteopathy. 

 

 

Should my practice close? 

We are in discussions following yesterday’s announcement from the government and hope to 

publish updated advice imminently.  

 

http://www.osteopathy.org.uk/covid-19
https://www.fsb.org.uk/resources-page/coronavirus-looking-after-your-mental-health-wellbeing.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/860419917807649/
https://www.osteopathy.org.uk/home/
https://www.osteopathy.org.uk/standards/guidance-for-osteopaths/coronavirus-covid-19/


 

Infection control 

We have issued interim guidance on infection control in osteopathy, in light of the COVID-19 

pandemic. Read guidance 

 

 

Allied Health Professionals 

On 19 March 2020 the GOsC together with the UK Chief Allied Health Professions Officers 

and the Health and Care Professions Council jointly published a statement on supporting allied 

health professionals and allied health professional support workers during the COVID-19 

epidemic in the UK. The letter recognises the role that osteopaths can play in this current 

COVID 19 epidemic. Read statement 

 

 

How can I help the NHS? 

Osteopaths are being welcomed by the NHS in all four countries of the UK.  

Further information is available on the NHS England website. Private practitioners can either 

contact their local providers or you can register with NHS Professionals 

via nhsprofessionals.nhs.uk/en/Joining-NHSP or nhsprofessionals.nhs.uk/en/Joining-

NHSP/Our-NHS-our-Bank/Allied-Health-Professionals  

You can also apply to your local NHS Trust via www.jobs.nhs.uk. Search for COVID-19 and 

check what roles they have and consider how you can help. The roles may vary, from clinical 

to administrative, for example, so there may be some need for flexibility according to what’s 

needed.  

 

 

Concerns about loss of income 

Many osteopaths are naturally concerned about the prospect of loss of income during these 

difficult times. 

In terms of specific clinical and business advice, the professional body the Institute of 

Osteopathy has provided practical advice which is available here: iosteopathy.org/news/covid-

19-update.  

The government has issued advice for small businesses 

at: gov.uk/government/publications/support-for-those-affected-by-covid-19/support-for-those-

affected-by-covid-19. This guidance is being continually updated. 

We are also currently awaiting updates from the government with regard to potentially 

extending support for the self-employed, which would greatly assist the profession. 

 

 

http://www.osteopathy.org.uk/news-and-resources/document-library/practice-guidance/interim-guidance-on-infection-control-in-osteopathy-during/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/publication/letter-supporting-allied-health-professionals-and-allied-health-professional-support-workers-during-the-covid-19-epidemic-in-the-uk/
http://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/returning-clinicians
http://nhsprofessionals.nhs.uk/en/Joining-NHSP
http://nhsprofessionals.nhs.uk/en/Joining-NHSP/Our-NHS-our-Bank/Allied-Health-Professionals
http://nhsprofessionals.nhs.uk/en/Joining-NHSP/Our-NHS-our-Bank/Allied-Health-Professionals
http://www.jobs.nhs.uk/
http://iosteopathy.org/news/covid-19-update
http://iosteopathy.org/news/covid-19-update
http://gov.uk/government/publications/support-for-those-affected-by-covid-19/support-for-those-affected-by-covid-19
http://gov.uk/government/publications/support-for-those-affected-by-covid-19/support-for-those-affected-by-covid-19


 

Registration fees 

Osteopathy registration fees are set out in legislation, and can’t be varied without a change to 

that legislation. At the moment, what is in place is the existing option to reduce your 

registration fee if you are non-practising for three continuous months within your registration 

year. Read more 

 

 

Professional Indemnity Insurance 

Please remember that you’re required by law to have Professional Indemnity Insurance (PII) 

whether you’re seeing patients or not. This legislation protects patients. However, if you 

change your status to ‘non-practising’ (ie not seeing/speaking to patients), you need to have 

‘run-off’ cover in place. You will need to discuss this with your insurance provider. PII is there 

to: protect and assure patients and the public, and ensure that you’re indemnified against 

liabilities. 

Run off cover will protect both you and your patients should a claim be made against you 

retrospectively. You can find out more about the insurance requirements 

at: osteopathy.org.uk/insurance 

 

 

Educational providers 

We have published a COVID-19 statement to osteopathic educational providers to outline our 

position. Read statement 

 

 

CPD 

Given the unprecedented and difficult circumstances we all face concerning the spread of the 

COVID-19 virus, the process of verification and assurance has been put on hold. We will no 

longer be contacting a sample of osteopaths at the end of their CPD year for the time being. 

 

Key worker status and osteopaths 

The government has asked parents to keep their children at home, and asked schools to 

remain open only for those children who absolutely need to attend. The government 

guidance states that a key worker in health and social care includes frontline health and social 

care staff including volunteers; the support and specialist staff required to maintain the UK’s 

health and social care sector; those working as part of the health and social care supply chain, 

including producers and distributers of medicines and medical and personal protective 

equipment.’ 

 

https://ozone.osteopathy.org.uk/my-registration/registration/non-practising/
http://www.osteopathy.org.uk/insurance
http://www.osteopathy.org.uk/news-and-resources/document-library/training/covid-19-statement-to-osteopathic-educational-institutions-from/
http://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision
http://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision


 

The Department of Health and Social Care have advised us that osteopaths can ‘make a 

decision for themselves based on the guidance that has been published’. Please note that 

there is no guarantee of educational provision as that will depend on the decisions taken by 

the school, nursery or education authority. 

 

 

Looking after your mental health and wellbeing 

During this stressful time, it’s important to take care of your mental health and wellbeing. The 

Federation of Small Businesses and the NHS, Every Mind Matters, have some bitesize tips, 

audio guides and further resources that could help you. As mentioned above, you might also 

want to join the new Facebook group: Let’sTalkOsteopathy, set up by the professional body, 

the Institute of Osteopathy, which is providing some community support to help people deal 

with this crisis. It is open to all osteopaths. 

 

 

Watch COVID-19 interview with Matthew Redford 

For those of you who missed it, there’s a chance to watch again the live interview which took 

place last week about the evolving situation. Hosted by the Academy of Physical Medicine, 

also with Maurice Cheng of the Institute of Osteopathy and Nick Jones of the General 

Chiropractic Council. Watch interview 
 

 

 

If you need to get in touch 

Our staff are continuing to work remotely and have limited phone access. If you have any 

COVID-19 related queries, please email: covid19@osteopathy.org.uk. Please note that it 

may take us a little longer to respond at present, but please bear with us during this time. 

All your questions are important to us and our staff are working hard to respond as 

quickly as they can. 

 

  

 

Visit the GOsC website at osteopathy.org.uk 

The GOsC is a charity registered in England and Wales (1172749). 

GOsC's ebulletins contain important information for registrants on maintaining high standards of practice. 

Make sure you don't miss out - let us know if you are changing your contact or practice details by 

emailing: registration@osteopathy.org.uk 

The below is a standard MailChimp feature, but as a registrant of the GOsC, we have a duty to supply you with 

the information you need, therefore we would ask that you don't unsubscribe. 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list. 

https://www.fsb.org.uk/resources-page/coronavirus-looking-after-your-mental-health-wellbeing.html
https://www.fsb.org.uk/resources-page/coronavirus-looking-after-your-mental-health-wellbeing.html
https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/coronavirus-covid-19-staying-at-home-tips/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/860419917807649/
https://www.academyofphysicalmedicine.co.uk/covid-gosc-live/
mailto:covid19@osteopathy.org.uk
http://www.osteopathy.org.uk/home/
mailto:registration@osteopathy.org.uk
https://osteopathy.us13.list-manage.com/profile?u=e586a47a76d4ccee2c2f3d796&id=b765ea96af&e=%5bUNIQID%5d
https://osteopathy.us13.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=e586a47a76d4ccee2c2f3d796&id=b765ea96af&e=%5bUNIQID%5d&c=7484caa628
https://twitter.com/gosc_uk
https://www.facebook.com/goscnews/
https://uk.linkedin.com/company/general-osteopathic-council


 

  

 


